

Written by Diane Deardorff Monday, 22 May 2017 00:00 -

Chief Michael Whitzel from Franklintown Fire Company asked the Supervisors for approval of the new box card numbers for the merger with Dillsburg Fire Company. There will be 1 box now instead of 2 and it will be #15-10. Supervisor Dan McGregor questioned why no fire police were included in the box. Chief Whitzel said they were just overlooked and he will add them before submitting to County Control. Supervisor Dan McGregor made a motion to approve the box card provided fire police are added to the box and Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. seconded the motion. Chief Whitzel also stated the merger is to be final around July 15th.

Subdivision Plans:

Final subdivision plans for Timothy Crone on Baltimore Pike were presented for approval. After reviewing, Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. stated the plans need to be changed to show 3 building rights remain, not 4. Lot 1 has 2 building rights and Lot 2 has 1 building right. Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. made a motion to approve the plans pending the change to plans. Supervisor Jeff Propps seconded the motion. Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. made a motion to have the Secretary sign the non-building waiver for DEP. Supervisor Dan McGregor seconded the motion.

Business from the Floor:

Resident Caroll Myers asked who installed warning signs on Shippensburg Rd. Supervisor Harlen Anderson, Jr. stated the Township did due to the Route 194 detour and the high volume of traffic. They are hoping it will help to control the dangerous conditions on the road.





